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Dear Praying Friends,
We were blessed to visit several of our supporting churches during a recent trip to Texas. This 
included our sending church in Odessa. We greatly enjoyed reconnecting with people we have not 
seen in a few years.

We spent a couple of days with our dear friends David and Flora Hartsfield and I spoke in their 
church. The next night I spoke with a group of deaf refugees. I enjoyed seeing various churches work 
to reach these people that God has brought from the other side of the world. Our friend Debi 
coordinates this ministry to the Deaf. She is a faithful missionary with whom we have previously 
worked.

It was an honor to be one of the guests at a missions conference in Abilene. The pastor, Bro. Winn, 
was my youth pastor and best friend in high school. I have learned much from him and his family in 
the almost 35 years we have known each other. I am encouraged by his faithfulness.

Bro. Winn and I went soul winning together during the conference. I was thrilled to see his passion to 
share the Gospel has not waned. We both took on our familiar roles: he carefully and gently led a 
young lady to an understanding of the Gospel while I prayed silently and did what I could to keep 
Chaos, the dog, from living up to his name.

In Big Spring I had fun showing pictures of one of my trips to
Africa to a group of Nigerian college students. Several of them
attended a school that I had visited during that trip. Its is likely
that they were there the day I visited their school!

Also in Big Spring I spoke in a deaf church started by a former
missionary to the Deaf in Mexico, Jim Walterhouse. The church
celebrated their 3 year anniversary a couple of weeks before we
arrived. It is exciting to see how God is using our friends to
further His work.

We then spent a week in Odessa with friends and family. I
enjoyed preaching during all the Sunday services of our sending
church while we were there.

In June we will host our annual training school at the BIO office. I will also be preaching again at the 
Bill Rice Ranch for two weeks this summer. We appreciate your prayers as we continue to serve the 
Lord in the coming days.

David Peach
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Visiting a deaf school started by Missionary
Andrew Foster. Nigeria, 2009.


